source of information about how INGOs are viewed by
independent professionals within Bosnia. She reported their
opinion that:

« There is considerable geographical disparity in the
delivery of humanitarian aid, which can result in waste;

« INGOs tend to stick to a single source of information or
local broker;

« Staff recruitment policies are not sufficiently rigorous; and,

« International staff prefer to live in cities, especially
Sarajevo, which contributes to geographical disparities in
aid provision.

With respect to implementation of the CRC, Ms. Barry
stated that the two organisations most involved are the Office
of the Ombud and the Helsinki Committee for Human
Rights. Both of these organisations report that the most
serious violations of children’s rights are related to
education. These include violence and deliberate provocation
by teachers based on ethnic divisions. But the most serious
problem is that thousands of children are not enrolled in

school, particularly the most socially and physically
disadvantaged. Curricula are politicised and school fees are
charged, but it is difficult for civil society to intervene.

Duestions to Peggy Barry

he Tribunal asked Ms. Barry about the role of NGOs in
Bosnia with respect to unaccompanied children and children
in prisons. She replied that there are many NGOs in this
field, with different aims and uncoordinated programmes. It
is not usually possible to know which organisation is
carrying out what activities, and in many cases the NGOs are
simply responsive rather than having any worked out
philosophy or strategy. Programmes for orphans vary
according to the ethos and background of the organisation
and what happens to orphans often depends on where they
are found. Orphans find it difficult to recover property to
which they are entitled by inheritance: ‘Ownership is a
nightmare, not just because of the conflict but also because
of the history of collective ownership. Nobody knows who
anything belongs to.’

Ms. Barry’s responses to questions from other
witnesses also described the lack of co-ordination
mechanisms and the failure of government to control the
activities of NGOs because of lack of power, resources and
planning.

Interventions from participants also touched on the
issue of the appropriateness of some of the interventions
used, particularly with respect to psychological trauma. It
was suggested that models developed from non-conflict
trauma situation should not be applied to war-affected
children, and that Western models of counselling are not
suitable for use in cultures that interpret trauma differently
and use models of healing rather than cure. Ms. Barry agreed
that counselling needs to be non-threatening and culturally
appropriate.



